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Weaverham Parish Council
Environment Committee
Minutes of Meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Wednesday 13th December 2017 at 7.00pm
PRESENT:  
Cllrs Edwards (chairman), Lasseter, Taylor, Wilkinson, Oates and John Freeman.
IN ATTENDANCE:
Mrs K Harding, Clerk, E Holland, R Lomas, P Walters
E47.
Public Forum – The matter of the Northwich Transport Consultation was raised by concerned residents.

It was agreed to apply for an extension of the 31st December 2017 Northwich Transport Strategy deadline.  Cllr Edwards informed the residents that she had included information on her Facebook page and would contact the Northwich Guardian.  It was agreed to print 1000 leaflets for the residents to distribute. It was agreed to contact other Parish Councils to see if they would support Weaverham in requesting an extension to the consultation deadline date.  It was agreed to email all Parish Councillors to see if they agreed with the above actions.
E48.
Apologies – B Reynolds, J Bland
E49.
Declarations of interest – None
E50.
Approval of minutes of meeting held on 11th October 2017 – APPROVED
E51.
Matter arising from meeting held on 11th October 2017
E51.1
It was agreed to ask football club secretary to send documents relating to selling of hot food.

E52.
Wall on Church Street:
E52.1
It was agreed to recommend for approval the replacing of the wall on Church Street to its original state. 

E53.
Rowan Road:
E53.1
Discussed as part of the 2018/2019 Budget below.
E54.
2018/2019 Budget:

E54.1
CCTV – It was agreed to recommend for approval £4,000 for CCTV but would also need to consider how the new GDPR due 25th May 2018 will affect CCTV.
E54.2
Grass verge and parking improvement provision – It was agreed to recommend for approval £50,000 for works.
E54.3
It was agreed to recommend for approval all other costs in the attached Environment Expenditure Budget 2018/19.  All other costs were kept the same as in previous years or increased slightly for inflation (see attached).
E55.
Maintenance Contract:
E55.1
It was agreed to recommend for approval the continuation of the contract with MCGM for a further year due to the late appointment of the new clerk.

E55.2
It was agreed to review quotes, from MCGM, to maintain the area outside Lime Avenue shops and the A49 roundabout and to recommend that these areas be included in the contract once it goes out to tender.

E55.3
It was agreed to recommend for approval that the tender process will start in September 2018.

E56.
Security lights:

E56.1
It was noted that the person that had started the work, hadn’t returned to complete it, as yet.
E57.
Tree survey:


E57.1
It was agreed to consult Cllr Budden with regards to the best time to carry out the tree survey.

E58.
Any other business - None
E59.
Date of next meeting – 28th February 2018 @ 7.15pm
Meeting closed at 9.10pm

